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Hello again
My Fellow
Al Malaikah Shriners!

     Imperial Session in Daytona Beach was a great time with some 45 pieces
of legislation taken care of. Although we didn’t vote on this specifically,
it looks like more of our Shrine Hospitals are going to the Los Angeles
model where we team with a major Hospital, in our case Huntington
Memorial Hospital, where surgeries and overnight stays occur and we
use our Medical facility as an out-patient clinic. With the “hospital
days” spent for surgery decreasing and the many out-patient visits in-
creasing it seems to make since.

     If you missed the Stated meeting on July 28th you missed a fun time. I
know what your thinking that “Stated Meeting” and “FUN” shouldn’t go in the
same sentence. Well let me tell you, we had a lively meeting moving through business at a brisk pace,
enjoyed a fine lunch produced by your Chief Rabban Bruce Ponoroff and Kopper Kaptain Richard
Rizzotto and team. Then Frisbee GOLF in the Expo Hall organized by 1st Ceremonial Master Kalani
Jensen and his Lady Natalie along with a village of volunteer’s. I thank you all, the sand traps and
water hazards were hilarious. It was an outstanding event!!

     Tickets for the Dodger Family night sold out and had to purchase 15 additional tickets at the last
minute because of the rush. It’s funny how we wait until the last few days to sign up for events. The
Chief Rabban, myself and our Ladies were in the Santa Barbara Equestrian Parade (Largest in the
Country), huge crowed!! Thanks to Noble Bruce and Evelyn Rick and the Santa Barbara SC for hosting
us. Please see Noble Bruce Rick’s Mystery message on page 5.

     Be sure to mark your calendar for the September 8th Hot Sands Ceremonial. This is going to be
HUGE! A full day of FUN including Lite Breakfast followed by the HOT Sand Ceremonial at 9:30am,
plus lunch, the Hillbilly degree for both Nobles and their Ladies and an Al Malaikah only Shrine Parade
on Royal St. Call the Shrine Office and let them know you’ll be there!!!

     By now you should have seen your “Constant Contact” message about the Murder Mystery Dinner
Theater Event on Friday, September 14th. We only have room for 50 participants so if it’s not sold out
yet don’t hesitate! Make your reservations Now!

Shriners- Having FUN Helping KIDS….That’s what we do!!

Fraternally, 
Guy Richmond, Potentate

SEPTEMBER 2018 POTE’S NOTES

LAShriners.com
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The Mystery of the Donor Box for Shriners
Hospitals Article and Photos by Noble Bruce Rick 

	 The Four Seasons Resort Biltmore in Santa Barbara has been sending a donation check to Shriners Hospitals for Children    
Los Angeles about once a year for at least 35 years, but no paperwork indicated from whom or why. 
Al Malaikah Nobles Aaron Hanson and Bruce Rick undertook the solving of this mystery.

Noble Hanson is the Director of Development for Shriners for Children Medical Cen-
ter in Pasadena, California, and Noble Rick is the Secretary of the Santa Barbara, 
California Shrine Club and an Emeritus Member of the Board of Governors of the 
Shriners Hospitals for Children-Los Angeles.

The first part of the story started with a person trying to put money in the donation 
box attached to the pedestal of a Buddha statue with an “in memory of” plaque, but 
the box was full. The statue is located just off the lobby of the Four Seasons in Santa 
Barbara and has a plaque requesting donations “in the memory of
Noble and Mrs. David H. 
Chambers.” 
The lobby receptionist did not 
know who was responsible for 
the collection and recommend-
ed contacting the Shriners Hos-

pitals. After some time getting to 
his desk and then not finding many Chambers family donor records, Direc-
tor of Development Hanson in Pasadena contacted Secretary Rick in Santa 
Barbara for help in locating the donor family and donation box gift plan.
	
Member record checks from the Santa Barbara Shrine Club, Al Malaikah 
Shriners, and even the Grand Lodge of California failed to identify Mr. Chambers as a California brother.
	
	 The Santa Barbara Shrine Club adopted a resolution to take responsibility for the donation box in behalf of the Shriners Hos-
pitals for Children. Before the time came to have a small ceremony with a changing of the lock, the Four Seasons management 
discovered that their accounting department had the donation box responsibility and the key.

	 Also in this time period, Director Hanson discovered a donation record for the Four Seasons Hotel in Santa Barbara, but 
with no information other than the check name. A records check back to 1994 showed a total over $12,000.00 had been given in 
relatively small amounts, about annually, to the Los Angeles Shriners Hospital. However, there had been no recent donation. L-R 
Noble Hanson, Noble Rick\ Noble Hanson and Noble Rick met Director of Security George Aguilar at the Four Seasons to show 
the Fez and talk about donations to the Shriners Hospitals for Children.

	 Mr. Aguilar told them of the tremendous damage caused by the Montecito mudslides and
the resulting closure of the Four Seasons for over 6 months. With the reopening of the Resort, there had been turnover of account-
ing personnel, and the donation box had been forgotten. However, the accounting procedure was found and the key was given 
to Mr. Aguilar for the meeting with Nobles Hanson and Rick. The donation box was opened and small bills stuffed the box. Mr. 
Aguilar gave assurance that the donation process would
start again that day.
	
Although the Santa Barbara Four Seasons donation cycle has been documented, the
mystery continues as to when and who built the statue and made the plaque, and who were Noble and Mrs. David H. Chambers. If 
you have any information on this beautiful memorial, please share with Director of Development Aaron J. Hanson at aahanson@
shrinenet.org or by mail to:

Aaron J. Hanson
Director of Development

Shriners for Children Medical Center
909 S. Fair Oaks Avenue

Pasadena, CA 91105

L-R Noble Hanson, Noble Rick
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1- Chuck Vaughan, commemorating the 50th 
Wedding Anniversary of John & Yvonne Everson

2- William Wright, in loving memory of Joanna Wright

3- Hi Desert Shrine Club, on behalf of Noble
Clarence Chambers

• John Morrison (in loving memory of Elaine
Morrison)
• Koray Cevik, Susan Andrews (in loving
memory of Emil M. Cevik)
• Capt 95 Wayne Landis, (in loving memory of
Carolyn Landis)
• Bob & Geri Kirklin
• Capt. Sandbar & Marianne
• Kaarin Driggers (in loving memory of Ned 
Diggers, P.P.)
• Richard and Janice Mullard
• Scott & Cissie Pace
• Bob Haynes
• Tom Rogers

• Pat Brunner (in loving memory of Earl Brunner)
•J. C. & Diane Stewart• Frederick R. Johnson (in 
loving memory of Joyce A. Johnson)
• J.D. & Lela Skaggs (in memory of Ron “Hog” 
Newton
•Albert M. Quon
• Jane Christensen (in loving memory of Glen D. 
Christensen, P.P.)
• Daniel John & Irene Chudyk
• Just Mom and Dad Key
•Bob Meador
• Larry Dobbins (in loving memory
of Edie Dobbins)
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August 8, 2018
	 Dear Noble Richmond,
We want to take this opportunity to thank you for the hard work and dedication displayed by your temple during last year’s I AM (Com-
mitted Now) RU Imperial membership campaign. Out of 198 temples, Al Malaikah Shriners was one of only 74 to have met or exceeded 
their goal, and we are proud to have you as part of that elite group!
Meeting or exceeding this goal is quite an accomplishment; as result of your temple’s efforts in leading the way, and those efforts of other 
temples, Shriners International met 90% of the overall 2017-18 Imperial membership goal!
Imagine what we would have accomplished if we had 100% of our temples meeting or exceeding their goals.
In recognition and celebration of this accomplishment, we presented your Temple Representatives a Pride and Performance banner 
which should be displayed in a visible location at your temple, so that every individual Noble may share in this celebration.
	 This year, we have opted to continue the I AM (Committed Now) RU Imperial membership campaign; and again, your temple has 
been assigned a goal which will soon be communicated to your temple leaders by your appointed Regional Membership Director. We 
ask for your continued commitment in leading the way and accepting the challenge to meet and exceed your temple’s goal. Your efforts 
inspire other temples.
“Together We Can” achieve great success in membership recruitment, retention and restoration.
Because of your temple’s performance and the potential for continued success, we have set a “stretch goal” to further challenge your mem-
bership capabilities. Meeting your assigned goal will once again list your temple with an elite group of temples, dedicated to increasing 
our membership. Aiming for this stretch goal is to challenge your temple with the opportunity for greater rewards and recognition.
These goals may be met through the recruitment of new creations and the restoration of previously-suspended Nobles.
	 We encourage you to attend your Blue Lodges and consider which of your Brothers would benefit from the fun and fellowship offered 
by Shriners International. Additionally, approach your eligible family members, coworkers, neighbors and friends about membership in 
Freemasonry and Shriners International. Utilize the new member referral program available at beashrinernow.com, referring them to 
receive more information on our fraternity and its philanthropy. Doing so will not only get them targeted, educational communications, 
but will assign you to serve as their mentor as they move through the membership process.
We challenge you to take a stand to benefit our fraternity. Together we can!
Fraternally yours,
		

Jim Cain                                                                                              James E. “Ed” Stolze, Jr
Imperial Potentate                                                                             Chairman, Imperial Membership Committee
Shriners International
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$10 for shipping per order.

If you would like to recieve your copy 
of the Al Malaikahan Magazine by email,
please call the Al Malaikah Shrine office at 213.748.0173
or email tdavies@amshriners.com


